
February 24, 2021 

 

To whom it may concern- 

I had the pleasure of working with Jonathan Casas at East Hills Church in Oakland, CA for almost 4 years 
as part of the praise and worship team and then later working with the sound board team during 
services.  As the worship leader at East Hills, Jonathan you could always see the joy and passion he had 
in his work and you could not help but to feel the same.  He is an extremely gifted and talented 
musician, and his strong vocals can command a room and yet draw your heart into a place of worship to 
prepare for the daily message.  It was evident to our team that he would consider other opinions when 
preparing for the weekly service, whether it was key changes or song options.  He is patient…even when 
unexpected things occurred during the service (such as the lyrics not coming up when they were 
supposed to during rehearsal). He would jump into action and help assist to correct the issue if it was 
needed and always have a smile through it.   Aside from the worship leader role, I also could see his love 
for his family and he never failed to show that or support all their endeavors, especially in ministry.  I do 
not doubt that he will be a blessing in any role he takes on in the future.   
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